Written answer to shareholder question at the Annual General Meeting of MOL Plc.
of 25 April 2024

In response to a shareholder question at the Annual General Meeting of MOL Plc. held on 25 April
2024, and in view of the provisions of section 1.3.5 of the BSE Corporate Governance
Recommendations, and within the time limit set out therein, MOL Plc. provides and publishes on its
website the following response:

Question: Looking at the consolidated balance sheet, the amount of the litigation provision decreased
from HUF 5.8 billion in 2023 - opening value - to HUF 4.1 billion at 31 December 2023. In this context,
| would also like to ask, in the light of the relevant decision of the Court of Justice of the European
Union, what proportion of this amount is accounted for by the share of the provision for litigation of
the 100%-owned FGSZ Zrt. that is justified by the final and binding decisions of the court or by pending
litigation due to the non-statutory tariff determination?

Answer: The consolidated financial statements of MOL Plc. include the data of FGSZ Foldgazszallitd Zrt.
(FGSZ zrt.) including the amounts related to provisions. MOL Group entities, including FGSZ Zrt., may
be parties to a number of litigations, proceedings and civil actions arising in the ordinary course of
business. Other provisions and liabilities are recognised in the period when it becomes probable that
there will be a future outflow of funds resulting from past events and the amount of cash outflow can
be reliably estimated. Based on the FGSZ Zrt.'s assessment, such a situation did not exist for FGSZ Zrt.
at 31 December 2023. In view of the above, FGSZ Zrt. did not have a provision for the estimated cost
of litigation at 31 December 2023.

Budapest, 30 April 2024



